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Agricultural Marketing Service, USDA § 983.53 

MARKETING POLICY 

§ 983.47 Marketing policy. 
Prior to August 1st each year, the 

committee shall prepare and submit to 
the Secretary a report setting forth its 
recommended marketing policy cov-
ering quality regulations for the pend-
ing crop. In the event it becomes advis-
able to modify such policy, because of 
changed crop conditions, the com-
mittee shall formulate a new policy 
and shall submit a report thereon to 
the Secretary. In developing the mar-
keting policy, the committee shall give 
consideration to the production, har-
vesting, processing and storage condi-
tions of that crop. The committee may 
also give consideration to current 
prices being received and the probable 
general level of prices to be received 
for pistachios by producers and han-
dlers. Notice of the committee’s mar-
keting policy, and of any modifications 
thereof, shall be given promptly by rea-
sonable publicity, to producers and 
handlers. 

[69 FR 17850, Apr. 4, 2004. Redesignated at 74 
FR 56541, Nov. 2, 2009] 

REGULATIONS 

§ 983.50 Aflatoxin regulations. 
The committee shall establish, with 

the approval of the Secretary, such 
aflatoxin sampling, analysis, and in-
spection requirements applicable to 
pistachios to be shipped for domestic 
human consumption as will contribute 
to orderly marketing or be in the pub-
lic interest. No handler shall ship, for 
human consumption, pistachios that 
exceed an aflatoxin level established by 
the committee with approval of the 
Secretary. All domestic shipments 
must be covered by an aflatoxin inspec-
tion certificate. 

[74 FR 56541, Nov. 2, 2009] 

§ 983.51 Quality regulations. 
For any production year, the com-

mittee may establish, with the ap-
proval of the Secretary, such quality 
and inspection requirements applicable 
to pistachios to be shipped for domestic 
human consumption as will contribute 
to orderly marketing or be in the pub-
lic interest. In such production year, 

no handler shall ship pistachios for do-
mestic human consumption unless they 
meet the applicable requirements as 
evidenced by certification acceptable 
to the committee. 

[74 FR 56541, Nov. 2, 2009] 

§ 983.52 Failed lots/rework procedure. 
(a) Substandard pistachios. Each lot of 

substandard pistachios may be re-
worked to meet aflatoxin or quality re-
quirements. The committee may estab-
lish, with the Secretary’s approval, ap-
propriate rework procedures. 

(b) Failed lot reporting. If a lot fails to 
meet the aflatoxin and/or the quality 
requirements of this part, a failed lot 
notification report shall be completed 
and sent to the committee within 10 
working days of the test failure. This 
form must be completed and submitted 
to the committee each time a lot fails 
either aflatoxin or quality testing. The 
accredited laboratories shall send the 
failed lot notification reports for 
aflatoxin tests to the committee, and 
the handler, under the supervision of 
an inspector, shall send the failed lot 
notification reports for the lots that do 
not meet the quality requirements to 
the committee. 

[74 FR 56542, Nov. 2, 2009] 

§ 983.53 Testing of minimal quantities. 
(a) Aflatoxin. Handlers who handle 

less than 1 million pounds of assessed 
weight per year have the option of uti-
lizing both of the following methods for 
testing for aflatoxin: 

(1) The handler may have an inspec-
tor sample and test his or her entire in-
ventory of hulled and dried pistachios 
for the aflatoxin certification before 
further processing. 

(2) The handler may segregate re-
ceipts into various lots at the handler’s 
discretion and have an inspector sam-
ple and test each specific lot. Any lots 
that are found to have less aflatoxin 
than the level established by the com-
mittee and approved by the Secretary 
can be certified by an inspector to be 
negative as to aflatoxin. Any lots that 
are found to have aflatoxin exceeding 
the level established by the committee 
and approved by the Secretary may be 
tested after reworking in the same 
manner as specified in § 983.50. 
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